
JUNE 3, 2024  

The regular meeting of the St. Pius X Parish Council was held on Monday, June 3, 2024, at 7:00pm in the 
parish house. Council members present:  Fr. Joseph Holzhauser, Mike Wiley, Greg Yackley, & Greg Lorenz. 
Staff present:  Raechael Wiley.  Absent: Lee Rausch, Joe Sovell, Tawana Grueb, Bill Stahl & Sarah Severson. 
    
The meeting was opened with a prayer led by Father Holzhauser.  The previous meeting minutes and financial 
report approved by the council.  

 The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and with no comments Yackley made the motion to 
approve and seconded by Wiley. All ayes, motion passed.  

 The financials from the previous meeting were reviewed and with no comments Lorenz made the motion to 
approve and seconded by Yackley. All ayes, motion passed.  

New Business:  
Committee Reports: 
 Youth Faith Formation: Janel Wiley will be ordering supplies next month in prep of next year’s classes.  

Maintenance: Mike Wiley brought up that he is going to start making the stable for Nativity soon and 
he would like to make a holder for the banners, Father approved. The kitchen is finished other than 
one cabinet that still needs to be hung.   

 Social Concerns: No report.   
 Concerns: Lorenz asked for an update on the lighting in the church, Wiley and Father Holzhauser are still 

looking into them.  
Pastorate Planning: We will be submitting our plan to the diocese, with our pastorate being name Holy 
Rosary. Otherwise just keep moving forward with what we are doing current with a few small changes when 
needed but nothing major. Father touched briefly on a few changes happening in other pastorates. .  
End of Year: Father Holzhauser noted our year end in June 30, he is preparing documents to submit to the 
dioceses.  
Other: The council expressed that the baccalaureate mass went very well.  
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer at 7:55.  
 
 


